Stewart’s Melville FP Club
Annual General Meeting – May 2021
Report of Cricket Club

After last season’s very curtailed season of a few weeks friendly cricket in August and September hopes are high that a fixture list more akin to normal for all teams takes place.   Plans are in place for the usual 1st XI league matches in the Scottish Eastern Premier League to begin in May preceded by three weeks of local friendlies.   The 2nd, 3rd and 4th elevens should also have something close to normal from the beginning of May although quite what will be permitted re travel and social distancing has yet to be confirmed.  Both the 1st XI and Trojans XI have an extensive programme of midweek evening matches arranged.   It appears that at least until 17th May games must take place without spectators except for parents and guardians of junior players.  Practice sessions subject to similar Covid rules from last year are up and running, for seniors these are on Tuesday and Thursday evenings (subject to online booking).
One unfortunate consequence of Covid is that our engaged professional and coach Shaylen Pillay is stuck in South Africa for the season and we will be without his playing ability and coaching expertise.
Following the club’s AGM some changes in the committee have taken place with Greg Bissett taking over from Lawrance Reilly as President and Euan Campbell from Bert Barclay as Secretary.   Mark Allan has assumed the editorial duties of the “News from Inverleith” from Alan Veitch.   At the AGM Alan Veitch assumed the vacant position as an Honorary Vice President to join Ross Wilkinson in that capacity and Bert Barclay was elected as an Honorary Life Member.   Greg Bissett has taken over the organisation of the club’s match ball sponsorship scheme and would like to hear from anyone wishing to join up for the season.
It is expected that the core of last season’s playing membership will be around again this season but anyone wishing to join up or return to playing after an absence will be particularly welcome.
For junior cricket, boys and girls, David Gibson (Email smroyals@gmail.com) as ever has planned a very full programme of practice and matches.
The cricket club’s website contains a wealth of information both current and historical and can be viewed as www.stewartsmelvillecricket.com while anyone wishing to communicate on any matter referred to above or otherwise can Email stewmelcricket@gmail.com . 
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